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By Fax 2511-1458 & By Post

Our Ref : CRA/HKBNOFTA/INTER/d/181102/87
May 9, 2003

Information Technology and Broadcasting Branch
Commerce, Industry and Technology Bureau
2/F., Murray Building

Garden Road

Hong Kong

Attn: Mr. Tony Wong, Senior Executive Officer

Dear Sir,

Consultation Paper on Reduction of Licence Fee for Fixed Carriér Licences (Other
Than Fixed Carrier (Restricted) Licences) Which Permit the Provision of External

Services Only

We refer to the said Consultation Paper published on April 17, 2003.

HKBN welcome and fully support the Secretary’s proposal to reduce the annual fixed fee
for those fixed carrier licences which permit external services only from $1.0 million to
$500,000. The proposed reduction will definitely help to strengthen Hong Kong’s
competitiveness as a telecommunication hub in Asia.

Moreover, HKBN is mindful to suggest the Secretary also considering applying the same
reduction policy to the local wire-line based FTNS licencees who have made substantial
investment in the telecommunications industry in Hong Kong. Further, the proposed
reduction should also be minded to promote progressive investment in the industry.

HKBN is concerned that the local wireline based FTNS operators who have been making
substantial investment, such as building local loop infrastructure and intensive network
facilities & comprehensive retail service platform, would have to pay double the amount
of licence fee whereas the external FTNS operators who generally made lesser
investment as compared to the local wireline FTNS operators were allowed to pay lesser
amount.

To encourage investment incentive, those existing local wireline FTNS licencees who
have made investment for more than HK$100 million “Substantial Investment” and have
acquired a subscription base of more than 100,000 fixed network customers (either
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broadband Internet access, local telephony services or any other telecom service
permitted under the licence) shall be entitled to enjoy the same level of licence fee
reduction. Such policy would be in line with the Government’s policy to continue
promoting the industry on progressive investments in telecommunications infrastructure
and facility-based competitions which in turn bringing more benefits to the public.
Having said so, the new entrants with investment in the telecommunications industry less
than the above proposed amount should not be granted such reduction privilege.

In principle, the local wireline FTNS licencees with Substantial Investment should not be
required to pay more licence fees than the EFTNS licensees.

Utlimately, we also noted that CITB has proposed the new annual licence fee only apply
on the next anniversary of the issue of the licence, however, considering the current
market situation, the licence fee which has been paid during the year 2003 should be
entitled for a refund despite their anniversary of licence was effect before the amendment
of the Telecommunications (Carrier Licences) Regulation has completed.

Should you require further information or have any queries, please do not hesitate to
contact the undersigned at 3145-4988.

Yours sincerely,

For and on behalf of

Hong Kong Broadband Network Limited
~ -

Fion Fyng
Direc
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